NEWSLETTER / OCTOBER 9TH, 2020

## ENITH DIAZ



## ¡Hello my dear friends!

Please receive a warm greeting from Medellin Colombia.

I am so glad to share with you my personal news. My greatest desire is you are all doing well with health and harmony, since we are living through a threatening time even for me.

First, I have to mention that my life have changed enormously during this pandemic season, that is to say that I had to erase the agenda that I had for this year.

I had planned a year full of trips and activities in different places in Colombia and abroad. Due to this pandemic situation I had to attend some commitments by Zoom, it was a new thing for me and I had to learn how to deal with it. I did my best, so I was teaching in Pereira, Caracas – Venezuela, Bucaramanga y Medellìn (In person).





## We keep working....

Second, my responsibilities with ministry also changed, since now the 40 children are studying online. We have few computers and that is the reason why I had to print out many school workshops for them to do at home. From overnight, all the house became a school.

Therefore, we must raise school supplies for our children so they can study at home.

But let me tell you the positive aspects about home school; our children are doing great at school, their grades proves us that. They have also received recognitions for their academic performance, they have also expressed that they are learning more during this time despite everything.



Last but not least, I would like to share a personal project and that I am getting ready to receive my old age. As you may know, I won't retire, so a made a plan for this stage of my life which is currently at a 40% done, therefore, I would like to thank publically those people who have supported me: Family Carlson; Carl-Johan Johansson, Family Hermansson, Franci W y Dtr Dik Grayibel. It was possible thanks yo you all, we keep praying for the 60% left of this project.



God bless you all

**Att: Enith Diaz**